
Traffic Engineer Referral Response

Officer comments

The Traffic generation of the proposed change of use is acceptable given the other nearby uses and 
proximity to the Westfield entries.
The parking provision needs to be quantified as the allocated 8 spaces and "visitor" spaces within the 
complex and reliance on the on-street parking to make up the deficiency in parking provisions raises 
concerns on the impact to the other businesses operating in the vicinity.
Under the DCP requirements 23 parking spaces need to be provided for the proposed usage which 
means that 15 spaces need to be allocated to allow the proposal to proceed.  This provision has not 
been satisfied other than to say that overflow can be accommodated within the area, including 
potentially using Westfield car park 200 metres away.

The applicant needs to demonstrate the ability to achieve the parking requirements under the DCP and 
this needs to be provided in a suitable documented form to the satisfaction of Council.

The proposed is therefore not supported in its current form. 

The proposal is therefore unsupported. 

Note: Should you have any concerns with the referral comments above, please discuss these with the 
Responsible Officer.

Recommended Traffic Engineer Conditions:

Nil.
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